
 

 

Project. 
This is the recipient organization 
for our Jim Schaefer Toy Pro-
gram. Robin is the Manager of 
Family Advocacy as well as the 
Housing Programs and oversees 
five counties. We hope you will 
find this talk inspirational and 
helpful as we look forward to 
another year of toy making.  
Shop Talk - We are adding sec-
ondary topics to our March 12th 
meeting under the new general 
heading  "Shop Talk". These are 
topics offered by meeting lead-
ers or requested by members in 
advance of meetings. Shop Talk 
is intended to be a rapid-fire 
means of tapping into the gen-
eral woodworking wisdom that 
exists among our members. By 
listing the topics in the newslet-
ter and making photos available 
for projection on screen during 
the meeting, we hope to create 
a synergistic exchange of infor-
mation. The meeting leader will 

solicit responses from mem-
bers and manage the breadth 
and depth of discussion. Here 
are the offered and requested 
subjects for this meeting: 
- How to access and use the 

CWC website Forums?  
- Workbenches – What are 

the important features and 
what makes yours unique? 

- Remove the bow – After 
turning and raising the 
edge of a piecrust table-
top, it warped. How to fix? 

- How to improve a pro-
posed concept dust collec-
tor at the front of a table-
saw?  

- If you have photos that 
would help to communi-
cate your ideas on these 
subjects, email them to 
murphyhg@fuse.net and 
we’ll make them available 
for projection during the 
discussion. 
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Gene Earnest 
Chippendale, Philadelphia, 

highboy, cherry 

Elevating Your Woodworking to 
New Heights – Ken Neaman will 
lead this presentation. Many are 
aware of the fine work he does 
and his earlier presentation on 
“Personalizing Your Pieces”. He 
will instruct us this time in the art 
of making a variety of legs and 
feet that are important elements 
of fine woodworking. These fea-
ture the making of sculpted legs, 
including Cabriole. He has tips on 
tapering. Varieties of feet includ-
ing bracket and ogee bracket will 
be discussed. Pictures will be 
shown and hands-on mockups 
and samples displayed.  
 The Woodwright’s School – Ray 
Jang recently attended this Roy 
Underhill school in Pittsboro, NC.  
Under instruction by Mary May, 
professional carver, he learned 
about carving a Concave New-
port Shell. He will give a brief 
overview of the experience. 
Robin Renner is our guest 
speaker from the Mt. Vernon, 
Kentucky Christian Appalachian 

WhaJa Make WhaJa Get  
CWC-Central Group 

On Saturday, January 15, 2011 @ 1:00 pm ‘The Cincinnati Woodworking Club’s Central 
Group sponsored a ‘Get Together Lunch – WhaJa Make  WhaJa Get’ for the entire club at 
the Sharonville Blue Goose. 
There were 15 attendees bragging about the woodworking accomplishments of 2010 and 
the cool tool gifts that were received for the holidays. Photos of past projects were passed 
around along with several ‘What the HECK is It’. Glasses were raised to ‘Woodworkers 
Past’ and new friends were made – IT WAS A GREAT AFTERNOON!!Pictures are available 
on our Web site in the Photo Gallery Central Group Projects. 
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Membership dues are payable each September -- the beginning of our club year -- 
and we encourage you to pay promptly and support your fine club.  New members 
can join anytime.  Your CWC dues are a great value and pay the club's many ex-
penses (Your benefits) include  the meeting room, audiovisual system, videos, Web 
site, newsletter, advertising, doughnuts, and the annual May meeting luncheon.  
Dues also pay for the door prizes at each meeting, therefore we ask that only cur-
rent, paid members participate in the door prize drawings.   

Annual Dues:   Adults       $15.00 
                         Student     $  5.00    

To join or renew, fill out the attached Membership Application form on page 4 and, 
with your payment, mail it or bring it to the next meeting.  You may also complete the 
application online at the club web site. 
Need to know if you are paid up?  A Paid Members List is posted at each meeting.  If 
you receive this newsletter via U.S. Mail, check the mailing label,  a "11”, indicates 
you are paid up for the 2010-2011 club year.  
CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, without regard to sex, race, religion, 
national origin, age, or handicap. 

 
Have questions about the club?  We Will be glad to help. 

 
                Darrell McAnulty,  President  (Overall running of the club and Webmaster)  
                Home: 513-858-2173 
                E-Mail: dmcanulty@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
                Terry Hale,  Vice President  (Seminars and Special Events)  
                Home:  859-635-1329 
                E-Mail: thale@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
                Dick Fisher, Treasurer  Membership List, Dues) 
                Home: 513-941-0365, Work: 513-612-2175 
                E-Mail: dfisher@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
               Joe Gaherty,   Secretary (Newsletter Editor, Publicist) 
               Home: 513-941-3500 
               E-mail: joegah@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 

MEMBERSHIP DUES 

CLUB CONTACTS 
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Terry Elfers 
A griffin, half Eagle, 
half Lion.  Carved 

from a Bradford Pear 
Tree 

 

Charles Kroeger 
Wall Clock 



 

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS  

 

 
Donuts and Coffee   
Donuts will be available 
at this meeting   Bring  
your own coffee.  The 
coffee should be in 
cups with lids and in 
the unlikely event you 
should spill some of the 
coffee 

 

 
 
 
 

Please 
Clean It Up 

 

MISCELLANEOUS 
Parking Lot Swap and 

Sale  
Don’t forget the parking lot sale 
and swap during the break.  
Feel free to bring your excess 
woodworking tools or other 
woodworking items for sale or 
swap.   
The Northwest  Leaders have 
requested that the Northwest 
Group Members arrive a half 
hour early and/or stay a half 
hour after the meeting to help 
set up for the meeting and then 
put every thing back the way it 
was before the meeting.   
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Ron Frame 
Curio Cabinet 

 
THE JIM SCHAEFER TOY PROJECT 

As a friendly reminder those individuals that picked up car making kits ( glue, wheels  
and axel pegs) can bring the completed projects to John Leonardi at the next meet-
ing.   Robin Renner  from CAPS, who will be visiting, will take the toys back with her. 
Toy Making Supplies.  We have the following toy making supplies. 

1. Wheels from 1 to 2 inches 
2. ¼, 3/8 and ½ inch dowels 
3. Axle pegs 
4. One, 1 ¼, and 1 ½ inch balls 
5. Locomotive stacks 
6. Two inch split balls 
7. ½ x ¾ inch various colored beads 
8. Various toy plans. 

Any toy maker that would like to have a supply of these items please contact John 
Leonardi at 513-921-2027.  You can either pick these up from him or the following 
individuals have some of the supplies Larry Lockwood, Earl North or Terry Elfers.  Or-
ders before the March meeting will have them delivered at the meeting. 
If anyone can think of a toy-making item that you would like purchased, please call 
John Leonardi.  We may be able to reimburse you for the cost. 

George Murphy 
Armoire 
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Guests 
Guests and prospective members are always 
welcome at CWC meetings.  If you know 
someone who is a woodworker or wants to 
learn, please invite them to join us. 

WE ’RE  ON  THE  WEB  
CHECK  OUR  NEW  WEBSITE  

C INCINNATIWOODWORKINGCLUB .
ORG  

Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application 
 
Date __________        New _____        Renewal _____ 
 
Home Phone: (_____)___________ 

Work Phone:  (_____)___________ 

Email: ___________________________________________  

Name: ___________________________________________ 
 
Address: _________________________________________ 
 
City:  ______________  State: ____   Zip: __________ 
 
Occupation: (Current or Retired) _________________ 
 
Please check all your interests that apply: 
 
Beginner:___         Amateur: ___        Professional: ___ 
 

The Cincinnati Woodworking Club 
Newsletter 

the church and enter through 
the double doors on the right 
side of the building in the back.    

 Directions:  
From the North 
and East 
Take I-275 to exit #39, Winton 
Rd. exit.  
Go south on Winton Rd. ap-
proximately 5 miles to Compton 
Rd.  Turn left onto Compton Rd.  

From the South  
Take I-71 or I-75 to the Ronald 
Reagan Highway.  
Go west to the Winton Road/
Galbraith Road exit.  
Turn left onto Galbraith Road,  
Turn right onto Winton Road  

Date:  
March 12, 2011 
Time:  
Room opens at 8:30 AM, the 
meeting is from 9:00AM to 
12:30 PM.  

Location:   
Northminster Presbyterian 
Church, 703 Compton Road.  
Located in Finneytown, 703 
Compton is East of Winton 
Road, approximately .2 miles on 
the South side of Compton 
Road.  
This  meeting will be held in the 
Disciples Hall located in the 
basement.  Please park behind 

Follow Winton approximately 
1.2 miles to Compton Road  
Turn right onto Compton Road. 
 

From the West  
Take I-275 to the Ronald 
Reagan Highway  
Go east to the Winton Road 
North exit (second Winton Road 
exit).  Follow Winton  Road ap-
proximately 1 mile to Compton 
Road Turn right onto Compton 
Road.  

We’ll  
See You  
There! 

DIRECTIONS TO THE MEETING 

CWC  Dedicated to Sharing 
Woodworking Knowledge 

  
 
 

 2010 - 2011 
Meeting Schedule 

Saturday, September 11, 2010  
Central Group owns agenda 
Saturday, November 13, 2010  
Southeast Group owns agenda 
Saturday, January 8, 2011 
Northeast Group owns agenda 
Saturday, March 12, 2011 
Northwest Group owns agenda 
Saturday, May 7, 2011 
Southwest Group owns agenda 



 

 

Build anything that is primarily made of wood and completed  
between September 2010 and May 2011.  
 
It will be judged by the same criteria used in our past contests. Originality of 
design (how unique is it?), Functionality of design (how well does it work?), 
Artistic design (is it attractive?), Finish (sanding, stain, top coat) and Exper-
tise required to complete (complex angles, joinery, inlay etc.). Photos may be 
used to enter projects in cases where it is not practical to transport and dis-
play. A PowerPoint presentation will be used to display entry photos again 
this year when the contest is judged at the May 2011 meeting. 
As part of the Woodworking Contest, we will present our 2nd annual Fred 
Weissborn Memorial Quality Award.  
It will go to the woodworker whose Contest entry is voted by members to best 
reflect the craftsmanship demonstrated by Fred during his long tenure as a 
member. The selection criteria will follow the principle that “craftsmanship” 
is in the eye of the beholder. Each voting member will determine the superior 
craftsmanship as he or she sees it and pick the best entry. This award is a 
traveling trophy with the winner’s name and project inscribed on it. 
We congratulate Keith Neer as the first winner of this prestigious award in 
May 2010. At Keith’s suggestion, the Steering Team has decided that a 
member may only win this award one time. A winner is ineligible to compete 
for this award in a future contest. However, a winner remains eligible to com-
pete for any other contest awards. 
 

2010-2011 Woodworking Contest 



 

 

CINCINNATI WOODWORKING CLUB 
ANNUAL SEMINAR 2011 

♦ "How to Get the Most out of Your Power Tools with Jigs, Fixtures, and Proper Setup”♦  
DATE:  April 2, 2011 
TIME:  9:00 AM – 4:00 PM 
LOCATION:  Keith Neer’s Shop – Williamsburg, Ohio 
ADMISSION: $20 FOR MEMBERS - $35 FOR NON-MEMBERS 
The emphasis of this year’s seminar is on using Jigs, Fixtures and Common Sense Approaches in the shop to get the most out of your power tools. Doug 
Dale and Zane Powell will team up to demonstrate a variety of jigs, fixtures and techniques to help you achieve satisfying results for your projects.  The 
table saw, band saw, planer, jointer and router will be featured. Other tools and techniques may be used in some of the demonstrations. 
This seminar goes beyond a presenter standing behind a table holding up an object and explaining its use. These demonstrations will be on actual equip-
ment. 

Biographies: 
Doug Dale has worked at Marc Adams School of Woodworking (MASW) for 10 years and is in charge of student affairs and all the in- house mainte-
nance. At one time, he held the record for the most classes attended in one summer--17. He obviously has completed his Masters, and in 2005 taught his 
first class at MASW along with Zane Powell on Machine Maintenance, Jigs, and Fixtures. When Doug is not working at the school (or driving to and 
from the school--he lives in Ohio and drives more than 100 miles one way each day), he is working in his shop making furniture and cabinets and dab-
bling in restoration. He is a dedicated employee who has motivated and inspired everyone through his wit and enthusiasm. Doug has lectured nationally 
for the Consumer Woodworking Expo. 
Zane Powell has been a professional woodworker for more than 30 years. In 1987 he supervised the residential cabinetry division at Classic Woodwork-
ing, specializing in design and building complicated casework. In 1992 he started his own company that specializes in fine furniture. He has been the 
lead assistant at MASW since it started in 1992. His work has been featured on the front cover of Builder Architect magazine and in Indianapolis 
Monthly and Better Homes and Gardens' Wood magazines. Zane is one of the reasons our school is what it is today. 
Doug and Zane are noted for providing entertaining and informative classes. Get ready for a fun day of learning. 
Applications 
 CWC members (whose dues are paid in full) and non-members may reserve a seat by filling out the appended application and sending it, along with a 
check payable to the Cincinnati Woodworking Club, to Dick Fisher (see application below). Note: attendees will need to bring their own chairs. Many 
of you who have attended previous seminars have complained about the hard, uncomfortable chairs. So this is your opportunity to bring your favor-
ite comfortable chair. Lunch (pizza) and refreshments will be provided courtesy of the CWC. (Detailed directions to Keith’s shop will be provided to 
attendees after signup.)  
Fill in your name and phone number. Return this application To Dick Fisher, 7422 Silver Creek Rd., Cleves, Ohio 45002, along with a check, payable to 
the Cincinnati Woodworking Club, for the appropriate amount.  You may also bring it to the March meeting. 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
(return this portion with your payment) 

CWC Spring Seminar Application 
♦ "How to Get the Most out of Your Power Tools with Jigs, Fixtures, and Proper Setup”♦ 

April 2, 2011  
Name: __________________________________________   Phone:  _______________________ 

Fees: $20 members; $35 non-members 
Fill in your name and phone number. Return this application To Dick Fisher, 7422 Silver Creek Rd., Cleves, Ohio 45002, along with a check, payable to 
the Cincinnati Woodworking Club, for the appropriate amount.  You may also bring it to the March meeting. 
Questions? Contact Darrell McAnulty, 513-858-2173, or dmcanulty@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org  


